
This year Hutchinson Community Foundation 
has focused on turning ideas into action. We 
kicked-off the year with a highly successful 
Unconference, where we shared $15,000
in funding across seven innovative projects,
like a temporary playground in George W. 
Pyle Park.

Now, as 2015 comes to a close, we’re thrilled 
to announce 28 grants—more than $200,000 
total—to help local nonprofits turn hopes into 
realities.

This year’s grants support active living, vital work done by nonprofit partners, and projects that 
will open the future to so many possibilities. We also continue to support multi-year grants for 
start-up costs for new positions and programming, so organizations can depend on funding as 
they work toward sustainability.

As you can imagine, the Grants Committee faced the difficult task of deciding which of the 
proposals could be funded with our available dollars. The projects receiving grants represent
a diverse range of ideas—some of which are only able to be funded by an unrestricted
grantmaking entity like the Fund for Hutchinson.

To most of these organizations, a Fund for Hutchinson grant of $1,000 to $15,000 is a small 
portion of their budget. We know that we cannot meet all of their needs. But what the
Fund for Hutchinson can do is provide that boost, meet that gap, build capacity, leverage
other funding, and purchase new equipment. It can inspire innovation and collaboration,
experimentation and leadership. And the Fund for Hutchinson is our opportunity each year
to educate the community about the programs and organizations that are providing essential 
services to make our community greater.

Please join us in congratulating our grant recipients, and we look forward to sharing the impact 
of their projects with you in the coming year.

Ryan Diehl, Grants Committee Chairman Kari Mailloux, Program Officer
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Arts & Culture
Hutchinson Symphony Association, $2,000
Young People’s Concert at the Fox: Help students to experience
the excitement of a full orchestra performance and learn about the 
historical contexts of the works to enhance their listening experience 
while also learning about concert etiquette.

Hutchinson Symphony Association, $500
La Boeuf sur la Toit Project: Support for Hutchinson Theatre Guild’s 
Stage 9 actors to collaborate on the performance of Darius Milhaud’s 
La Boeuf sur la Toit. 

Hutchinson’s Historic FOX Theatre, $5,000
FOX 3rd Floor Phase 1: Rehabilitation of The FOX 3rd floor to 
construct storage units for Wiley Plaza tenants, which will produce 
operating revenue through rental income that The FOX will use to 
expand and enhance its impact on the arts in our community.

Civic Improvement
City of Buhler, $15,000
Trail to Buhler, Phase 1: Enhance health and wellness opportunities 
and add additional community value to Reno County trail systems by 
funding an engineering study and design for a trail that would connect 
Hutchinson and Buhler through Sand Hills State Park.

City of Hutchinson, $15,000
Rice Park Splash Pad: Support for a splash pad in Rice Park to provide 
a free, healthy summer activity for children and families in Northwest 
Hutchinson.

Dillon Nature Center, $10,000
Shady Lane Community Courtyard: Create an outdoor community 
gathering space to be used for outdoor concerts, plays, weddings, 
relaxation, and as a study area with WiFi and electricity.

Downtown Hutchinson, $3,800
The Downtown Hutchinson Revitalization Story…Re-energizing 
the Built Environment: Production of a video that will bring aware-
ness of the work, investment, opportunities available, and recent 
successes in the revitalization of Downtown Hutchinson to inspire our 
community to action, attract potential new out-of-town investors, and 
validate the investment of our stakeholders.

Hutch Rec, $17,000
Quality of Life in Reno County: Second year of a three-year grant to 
support the sustainability of community and neighborhood development 
efforts to create an attractive place to live and work by developing a 
more vibrant, active community. 

Interfaith Housing Services, Inc., $15,000
Projects Coordinator: Final year of a two-year grant to establish a 
central Projects Coordinator position that coordinates community 
efforts in addressing Hutchinson’s housing needs, including critical 
repair and rehabilitation, by connecting organizations, programs, 
volunteers, and funding. 

Interfaith Housing Services, Inc., $13,000
G & Plum Community Development Project: First year of a 
two-year grant to bring the community members of Avenue G &
Plum and supporting organizations together in a way that will result
in renewed community vision, strengthened community revitalization 
(including housing), and a heightened sense of community pride.

Strataca, $5,000
Phase 1, Geology Exhibit: Support for the completion of the first 
phase of a geology exhibit that will illustrate the location of salt in 
Hutchinson and around the world, as well as Strataca’s particular 
location and story, establishing a centerpiece for all educational 
programming to enhance the depth of knowledge for all visitors. 

Health & Human Services
Reno County Drug Court, $8,000
Drug Court Promotion and Recovery Support Assistance: Promote 
the development of the “Friends of Drug Court” non-profit agency, the 
fifth anniversary of Drug Court, and the continuation of structured, 
safe living environments at Oxford Houses for those in recovery. 

TECH, Inc., $3,000
e-Cycle Marketing & Promotion: Advertise and encourage e-Cycle 
drop-offs, particularly at the new Reno County Landfill drop-off site,
to give jobs to TECH clients, provide sustainability to the e-Cycle 
program and TECH, and keep waste out of the landfill. 

The Volunteer Center, $5,508
VITA Tax Program: Purchase updated laptops to use in the VITA tax 
program in order to increase speed and efficiency of the preparation
of tax returns.

The Volunteer Center, $9,000
Bridge Funding to Sustainability: Final year of a three-year grant
of bridge funding to provide continuous service while implementing
a sustainability plan. 

Youth Development & Education
Boys & Girls Clubs of Hutchinson, $8,000
Strategic Planning: Complete a needs assessment regarding 
after-school programming in Hutchinson, the results of which will
guide strategic planning for the organization.

Central Christian School, $3,250
Reading and Succeeding: Target early assessment and treatment of 
reading differences, particularly dyslexia, through implementation of 
the Reading and Succeeding program.

Hutchinson Public Schools, $5,000
IB Programme: Final year of a three-year grant to support the 
International Baccalaureate (IB) Programme. Matched 1:1 by the Davis 
Foundation.

Kansas Cosmosphere & Space Center, $15,000
Second year of a three-year grant to increase the Cosmosphere's 
capacity to develop, deliver, and pursue external funding for applied 
STEM educational programming.

Kansas Health Foundation
Public Health Endowment Fund
Supporting health and wellbeing through healthy lifestyles,
behaviors, and environments.

Communities That Care, $6,000
CTC Youth Leadership: Implementation of Life of an Athlete, Above 
the Influence, and intense leadership training to address the specific 
need for programs, policy, and environment changes aimed at 
decreasing youth substance abuse in Reno County. 

HCC Child Care Center, $3,500
Outdoor Playscape: Adoption of new curriculum focusing on healthy 
lifestyles and establishment of an outdoor classroom so children can 
meet minimum recommendations of 60 minutes daily of moderate 
intensity physical activity.



Reno County Head Start and Early Head Start, $2,500
Cooking Classes: Develop and implement a series of parent classes 
designed to educate parents on the importance of healthy nutrition and 
safe culinary skills on a budget. 

Ubuntu, Inc., $2,165
The Save a Heart Project: Purchase and strategically install an 
Automated External Defibrillator (AED) in Pretty Prairie in order to 
help improve the odds of survival for those who may have a heart 
attack in the community. 

Helen Adams Hamilton
Children and Education Fund
To foster the growth, education, and development of young people who are 
eighteen years of age and younger, with a preference for funding activities
that result in an early intervention in an at-risk child’s life. 

City of Hutchinson, $15,000
Playground Equipment for George W. Pyle Park: Installation
of playground equipment on the east side of George W. Pyle Park, 
providing a safe place year-round for children and families living in the 
east Avenue A corridor and fulfilling the desires of residents expressed 
through the Avenue A Neighborhood Association and Hutchinson
Community Foundation’s Envision Hutch Unconference.

Communities in Schools of Mid-America, $2,500
CIS of Mid-America at Hutchinson High School: Expand services 
provided to the students at Hutchinson High School by surrounding 
students with a community of support and empowering them to stay 
in school and achieve in life. 

Girl Scouts of Kansas Heartland, $3,600
Girl Scout Community Based (Outreach) Programs:
Curriculum and financial assistance for underserved girls in grades K-5 
to participate in Girl Scout Clubs and get the Girl Scout Leadership 
Experience at no cost. 

Kansas Children’s Service League, $5,000
Healthy Families of Reno County: Supplies and assistance for 
Healthy Families of Reno County, a home visitation program that 
provides primary child abuse and neglect prevention services to 
families by helping create family sufficiency and independence 
centered on the relationship with their child. Matched 1:1 by
Medicaid. 

KPTS Channel 8, $2,500
PBS KIDS Reno County Matching Grant: Continue to bring the 
PBS KIDS programming to Reno County, making quality educational 
programming available to the youngest and most impressionable 
children in our community. Matched by PBS viewers. 

John Addison Arbuckle
Joann & Bob Armstrong
Emily & Sid Arpin
Linda Ary
AXA Foundation
Ruth & Bob Barker
Chelsea & Ross Barker
Barkley Plumbing Corp
The Beach-Edwards Family
   Foundation
Carol & Ed Berger
Dee & Terry Bisbee
Sarah & Chuck Blake
Dianne Blick
Jerry Blocher
Marilyn & Larry Bolton
Lori & Derek Bower DAF*
Shirley Brandyberry
Christopher Britton & 
   Steven Hawkins
Katherine & Shorty Brown
Jean & Tim Carey
Jade & Alex Carvalho
Linda Chandler
Marilyn Christner
Jane & Carl Cohen
Joyce & Mark Conard
Jane Cooper Memorial Fund
Cooper Tire Service, Inc.
Becky & Jess Crockford
Donna Davis
Kris & Bill Davis
Jerri & John Deardoff
Mary Kay & Steve Dechant
Ken DeLuca
Ann & Albert DeNunzio
Sally & Frank Depenbusch

Shirley Deterding
Ryan Diehl
Ace Dillon Memorial Fund
Dee & David Dillon DAF*
Carolyn & Dick Dillon DAF*
Ruth & Paul Dillon DAF*
Edward Doherty
Carrie Edwards DAF*
Terry & R. A. Edwards DAF*
Ross Edwards DAF*
Shirley Egbert
Bank SNB
Terri & Steve Eisiminger
Gene Elliott
Cheryl Engelland
Susan & John Esau
Lyle Everingham
Andrea & Jim Ewert
Bonnie & Frank Fee
Shirley & Steve Fiffe
First National Bank of Hutchinson
Patty & Dan Foss DAF*
Tyler Blaine Foss Memorial
Mary & Ceil Fox
Roger Franke
Barbara Frizell
Charlotte Galler
Garber Surveying Service, P.A.
Pam & Jim Gertken
Tricia & Daniel Gilligan
Mona Gilliland
Kay & Greg Gordon
KaAnn Graham
Linda Grote
Drs. Nicole & Jeffrey Gust
Martha & Dick Hamilton
Beverly & William Hammers

Janie Hart
Judy & Roger Hawk
Jo & Ken Hedrick
Linda & Randy Henderson
Evelyn Henricks
Shirley Hinkel Pauls
Beth Hinshaw
Sharon & Warren Hixson
Wendy & Ted Hobart
Jeanette & Tom Hoffman
Susan & James Hubbard
Hutchinson Clinic DAF*
Janis & Craig Jackson
Lois Johnson
Nancy Johnson
Pam & Randy Johnston
Kathy & Mike Juby
Barbara & Ken Keefer
Sharon & Charles Kimbell DAF*
Nancy & Steve Krause
Phyllis Krehbiel
Kroger Central Region
   Corporate Office
The Kroger Co.
Lynette Lacy & Bruce
   Buchanan DAF*
Judy Langley
Doris & Wayne Livingston
Luminous Neon, Inc.
Kari & Phillip Mailloux
Judy & Rich Manka DAF*
Jackie Mayhew
Darrel McCool
Kathryn & Rodney McMullen
Stanley Mefford
Tucker & Nation Meyer
Nora & Bill Mikels

Gene Miller
Norma  Mitchell
Marsha & Bob Moeder
Dia & John Montgomery
Melissa & Evan Moodie
Myrna Moorman
Wanda & Robert Morrison
Sherry Mundhenke
Carol Murray
Rachel & Chris Nelson
Diane & Larry Owens
Aubrey & Lance Patterson
Carolyn & Mike Patterson
Liz & Ken Peirce
PEO Chapter HQ
Cheryl & Richard Perry
Sharon & Jim Peterson
Rita & Pete Peterson
Kyle & Tom Philbeck
Pam & Charles Pierce
Beth & Vincent Pisano
Prairie Dunes Country Club
Mary Jo & Merlin Preheim
Beth & Jim Preston
Virginia Rayl
Nancy & Russell Reinert
Susan & Mark Richardson
Jeffrey Risley
Barbara & Tim Roark
Candace & Richard Robl
Beth & Richard Russell
Arvy & Jack Sampson
Robin & Sam Sanders
Marilyn Schrock
Mary & Matt Seitz
Dell Marie Shanahan Swearer
Vicki & Cliff Shank

Bob Shears
Jane Skehan
Kathryn & William Small
Bonnie & William Smiley
Lois & Tom Smith
Judy & Bob Snyder
Beth & Bill Southern
Kim & Eric Steinle
Peg & John Stephens DAF*
Dillon Stores Division
Bailey & Casey Stiggins
Marcia & Phil Stines
Abby & Derek Stockebrand
Sunflower Yoga Studio
Swindoll, Janzen, Hawk
   & Loyd, LLC
Louan & Bill Talley
Betty & James Taylor
Linda & Harold Tegethoff
Mary Al Titus
Kathryn & Will Tobin
Glenda & Ken Vogel
Charlotte & Larry Wagner
Lynn Walters
Leslie Ward
Barbara & Steven Watkins
Carlene Wells
Charlene & Clark Wesley
Beverly Wilson
Kim & Skip Wilson
Marylou & Perry Winter
Nancy & Gary Witham
Sandy & Leland Woodson
Donna & Jack Wortman
Joan & Jerry Wray
Lisa & Jay Yoder
Barbara & Keith Zody

Thanks to these generous donors, the Fund For Hutchinson
Endowment has grown by $96,000 in 2015.
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Enclosed is my gift of $                        to be directed to:

❑ Fund for Hutchinson Endowment               ❑ Other
Please make check payable to Hutchinson Community Foundation. A receipt will be sent for tax purposes.

❑ In honor of ❑ In memory of

Name Phone  Email

Address  City/State/Zip

Please contact me about: ❑ Establishing a fund ❑ Speaking to a group ❑ Personal estate planning services
   ❑ Using the Foundation to administer charity in my will or trust 

Yes, I want to of Reno CountyINVEST FUTURE

Hutchinson

PO Box 298    Hutchinson, KS 67504-0298

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

GENEROSITY made greater HutchCF.org

FOR HUTCHINSON

The Fund for Hutchinson
was established by the founding 

Board of Directors as a permanent 
resource for the changing

needs of Reno County.

28 grants to 24 organizations, totaling $200,823

$2.9 million has been awarded since 1990 to over 170
organizations serving Reno County

Grant funding is supplemented by these funds:
Big Brothers Christmas Fund
Susan & Sam Buttram Family Fund
Helen Adams Hamilton Endowment
Kansas Health Foundation Endowment Fund
Helen W. Lang Fund for Children
Grace Paul Endowment for Reno County
Bernice Reinhart Children's Fund
Doris & Menno Schmidt Donor Advised Fund
Lydia Streeter Endowment for Reno County
Edna Williams Endowment for Children

Named Funds for Hutchinson
William Drew Critser
Martha & Dick Hamilton
Helen & Oliver Hester
Barbara & Peter Macdonald
Sandra & Joe McMullen
Virginia H. Rayl
Frances & Robert Shears

$3 million by 2017 $20 million by 2030 The board of directors has set two bold goals for the Fund
for Hutchinson. We believe it can happen with your help.
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